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I support the protection of existing low income/middle income
housing in coastal areas. Developers and their politician buddies
are ruining communities, across this state, in their money grab in
under the guise of "building affordable housing" Which is
patently untrue- small housing gets knocked down and wildly
expensive units are built- this has to stop- stop ruining the
livability of this state- perhaps if politicians didn't encourage
unhindered illegal immigration, our housing problem would not
be near the severity you keep pushing on us



